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Trujillo- For eight hours we snaked along the desolate Peruvian 
coast. We traveled northward catching glimpses of desert sands 
lifted by the winds and wrapping around huge jagged boulders. 
These enormous rocks were planted on the edge of cliffs over 
looking the sea. It reminded me of a sci-fi outer space landscape, 
a surreal "on another planet" type panorama of massive hills 
made up of rock , "powder" sand, and dirt. We arrived in the dark 
at the bus station in Trujillo. Pastor Cesar Chavarry meet us and 
took us to our hotel where we spent some time in prayer together. 

The next day Pastor Herbert Jimenez and I (our South 
America representative from Lima, Peru) ministered to a dozen 
Pastors and church leaders. We then planned to play just a little of 
a video teaching from VlDA International, our Bible school. They 
were very excited about the Bible School. They wanted to watch 
the whole teaching, an introduction did not satisfy their need in 
that moment. They were spiritually hungry. They didn't want to 
leave. The dry desert that engulfed them physically also appeared 
to scorch them spiritually. 

We were invited to minister at the church called "Aposento 
Alton (The Upper Room) four children accepted Christ and 
approximately 25 youth rededicated their hearts. We ministered for 
2 hours and then prayed over each one. They returned to their 
seats and the music minister dismissed the congregation, but 
nobody wanted to leave. I could not believe it. So, we worshipped 
for close to an hour. 
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